
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Have you participated in HPAC in a previous cycle? 

No 

You are a First-Time HPAC 
Applicant.  You will 

interview with the Assistant 
Dean of Health Professions 

or Senior Academic 
Counselor and a faculty 

advisor and can receive an 
HPAC letter when you apply 

to health professional 
school. 

Yes 

It was during 
the 2022-23 

academic year 

You are an HPAC Re-applicant.  You can 
receive an addendum to your original 

HPAC letter – please reach out to 
HealthCareers@unt.edu in January 2024 
to let us know of your plans to apply to 
health professional schools in Summer 

2024 and we will provide further 
instructions.  You will need to complete a 
survey and submit other information, but 

in the meantime, we recommend you 
begin reaching out to your individual 

letter writers to request that they update 
your letters or obtain new 2024 letter(s). 

 

You interviewed with the Assistant 
Dean of Health Professions and faculty 
advisor, but you did not end up going 

through the health professional school 
application process and an HPAC letter 
was not written or uploaded to health 

professional school application services 

An HPAC letter was 
written and 

uploaded to health 
professional school 
application services 

You are a Secondary HPAC applicant.  You can 
receive an HPAC letter, as long as you still meet 

eligibility requirements – please reach out to 
HealthCareers@unt.edu in January 2024 to let 

us know of your plans to apply to health 
professional school in Summer 2024 and we will 

provide further instructions.  You will need to 
complete a survey and submit other 

information, but in the meantime, we 
recommend you begin reaching out to your 
individual letter writers to request that they 

update your letters or obtain new 2024 letter(s). 
       

It was during 
the 2021-2022 
academic year 

or earlier 

You are an HPAC Re-applicant.  You 
can receive an addendum to your 

original HPAC letter but we require 
that you re-interview with the 

Assistant Dean of Health Professions 
or Senior Counselor so we can include 
new information in the addendum.  In 

order to begin this process, please 
reach out to HealthCareers@unt.edu 
in January 2024 to let us know of your 
plans to apply to health professional 
schools in Summer 2024 and we will 
provide further instruction. You will 

need to complete a survey and 
submit other information, but in the 

meantime, we recommend you begin 
reaching out to your individual letter 
writers to request that they update 

your letters or obtain new 2024 
letter(s). 

       

mailto:HealthCareers@unt.edu
mailto:HealthCareers@unt.edu
https://cos.unt.edu/sites/cos.unt.edu/files/policies_and_procedures_for_2023-24_secondary.pdf
mailto:HealthCareers@unt.edu
https://cos.unt.edu/sites/cos.unt.edu/files/policies_and_procedures_for_2023-24_re-applicants.pdf

